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News Letter No 26
February 2011
London Road Improvements Scheme
Dear Members and Supporters,
As you have no doubt observed, Essex County Council have now commenced the road works improvement scheme at the Bread and Cheese Hill, adjacent to Coombe Wood and the Village Green area. On Monday 7th February we had a further meeting with the Project Manager and his team to discuss the works and the impact on the woods. At first glance we were concerned that too much of the wood edge was being ‘cropped’ and the pathway widened much more than we had earlier been advised would be the case. In response to our concerns, Essex County Council halted the ongoing works until such time as we were able to meet and alleviate our concerns. 

Although it may look rather drastic at first glance, we have seen that the works entails removing any dangerous, overhanging, diseased and dead trees. This is within the remit of ECC on the grounds of Health and Safety concerns where dead trees or branches could fall onto the pathway and/or A13, and is no more than ECC could legally require the land owner to do at the land owner’s cost. The Tree Surgeon doing the works under contract with ECC has assured us that in essence the removal of dead and dangerous trees will ultimately benefit the woods.
As regards the pathway widening, our concerns related to the yellow wooden markers placed alongside the edge of the woods which, to our untrained eyes, might indicate the scale of the pathway widening being planned. We are assured by the Project Manager and the Works Manager that this is not the case. The pathway widening will be to the statutory, unimpeded, minimum width of 1.8m, as we have already been advised.  The yellow markers are to indicate where the ‘cutback’ will take place to allow for a solid and stable edging to be secured. This ‘cutback’ will be top soiled and repaired on completion of the pathway works. The land has already fallen on the existing tarmac, reducing the pathway width.  The ‘cutback’ means some lamp-posts will have to be moved further back.  There will be some brief ‘power offs’ during the works. The works will continue for some time alongside the whole of the wood edge up to the top of the hill.
Overall we have been assured that the works will continue with minimum disruption to the woods and Village Green. Our impression is that ECC do wish to work in partnership with us and avoid any conflict with the local community; a stance which is to be applauded
Thank you for your continuing support,

The Committee. 
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